
ITEM# 12 

DATE: 10/24/17 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT: PARKING REQUEST FROM UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE AT 

NEW OFFICE (119 STANTON AVENUE) 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Ames Post Master, Todd Oxley, contacted staff requesting a change to the metered 
parking stalls located in front of their new United States Post Office at 119 Stanton 
Avenue. The United States Post Service (USPS) recently sold their property at 210 
Welch Avenue to Kum & Go. The new location at Stanton Avenue does not have 
any designated customer parking. Therefore, Mr. Oxley is requesting to change 
the three metered stalls to two “15-Minute” parking stalls and one “Loading 
Zone” stall. 
 
The Campustown Action Association (CAA) was contacted to make sure that this 
change did not adversely affect other Campustown businesses. In the attached letter, 
the CAA has expressed their support of the proposed changes. Citing the importance of 
having a USPS branch located in Campustown will likely outweigh any concerns related 
to the loss of three metered stalls. It should be noted that these three metered stalls 
have some of the lowest utilization of any meters in Campustown. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Direct Staff to make the appropriate revisions to the Official Parking Meter Map, 
thereby changing the stalls along Stanton Avenue two “15-Minute” parking stalls 
and one “Loading Zone” stall. 

 
2. Direct staff to work with the USPS to find other solutions to their parking issue. 

 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The USPS provides a vital service for residents and businesses alike in the 
Campustown area. The requested change will create more efficient and effective use of 
parking for customers of the Post Office. 
 
Therefore, the City Manager recommends that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1, 
as noted above. 
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Campustown Action Association 

119 Stanton Ave, Suite 602 

Ames, IA 50014 

 

 
 
 
Honorable Mayor Ann Campbell and Members of the Ames City Council,  
 
We are writing to you today in regards to the United States Post Office parking request at their new location 
on Stanton Avenue. The CAA board feels this is a very reasonable request. There are only 3 parking spots 
affected, and while there may be a few who will always complain about the removal of any parking in 
Campustown, we feel it will be short-lived, as well as vastly outweighed by the convenience of having a local 
USPS branch. Those of us who live and work in the Campustown district are thrilled that they have found a 
location and will be able to stay in the neighborhood. We are in support of granting their request to have the 
3 metered parking spots in front of 119 Stanton changed to 15 minutes.   
 
 
 
 

As always thank you for your time, 

 
 

Kathy Dubansky 

Kathy Dubansky       Karin Chitty      
President        Executive Director 
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Attachment 3: Map of Stanton Avenue Parking Stalls 
 

 




